JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

THURSDAY 3 FEBRUARY 2005

MINUTES

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson, E Firth, R Knapton, M Bowman, 

R Bloxham and J Geddes

M Mooney, J Gooding, G Connolly, J Egan, A Brown, C Elliot,

D Atkinson & D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
K Hook, 

JMT
17/05
MINUTES OF JMT – 20 JANUARY 2005

The minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2005 were discussed and checked for accuracy.  The following were raised as matters arising:

Matter Arising

JMT
02/05
Minutes of CMT 13 Dec 2005



Neighbourhood Agreement Launch


J Gooding advised that he had this morning attended a meeting and launch of the Neighbourhood Agreements at CHA offices.

JMT
18/05
LEARNING & SKILLS COUNCIL: STRATEGIC AREA REVIEW –CONSULTATION

C Elliot gave JMT an update on the Learning & Skills Council Strategic Area Review and an overview of issues raised at a recent meeting of the Stakeholders Steering Group she had attended.  Members are keen to give a view on this and a report has been prepared for Community Overview & Scrutiny on 10 February 2005.  A copy of this report was circulated for information and C Elliot gave JMT an overview of the contents.

CE to circulate a copy of the full consultation document (one to each Group Leader) asking for any concerns from Members to be included in our response.  This is about raising levels of achievement and co-ordinating education in Carlisle.  

Concerns were raised around the impact of the flooding on secondary education – Newman School and today’s news that Newman School was now under special measures following the Ofsted inspection.  
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CIIA – REPORT TO EXECUTIVE 21 FEBRUARY

A copy of the County Council letter regarding CIIA was circulated for discussion.

The County Council are requesting the City Council to sell our share in CIIA as they intend to acquire all shares in the Agency.

Issues around how the City Council will engage with Cumbria Vision were raised – City and County Officers are in discussion on this.

A report is to be brought to the Executive for discussion.
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20/05
PROCUREMENT – PROPOSED REVISED FRAMEWORK

J Egan advised JMT of a meeting taking place later today when officers will discuss the reinstatement of the Civic Centre.  Advice from our Insurers is to put another temporary process in place to cover this period and ensure early return to service.

· So waive current procurement rules

· Only concerns around IT reinstatement as costs may be high

· Reports being produced for Members on this

· Need to demonstrate value for money

· Be prepared to spell out in each case why it is necessary to use the discretionary measures ie. Why did not go out to tender

· Need to decide who makes the decision in each case

· Need to report back to each Executive

· Need to build in method of showing District Audit processes 

A Brown advised that we need to be careful on non-insured work also.  D Atkinson – where replacing like for line no problem but we also ma want to take a more strategic look at what is put in place in the Civic Centre.  This issue will come to 21 February 2005 Executive.
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TALKIN TARN UPDATE

J Gooding updated JMT following the County Council’s response to the Acting TC&CE’s letter of 24 January 2005.  

He outlined the context of the response, which requests a meeting to clarify the questions raised.  Councillors Knapton and Bloxham to meet with J Gooding to discuss.
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22/05
ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN

D Atkinson advised that he has started to do preliminary work on the Asset Management Plan, within the context of the Flood Recovery Plan. It is felt that the Council will need to consider :

· Possible areas for review rather than putting things back the way they were.

· Prioritising assets and defining what will be replaced like for like and what will be changed.

There are significant issues to consider in relation to Housing / Hostel Service / Civic Centre & co-location of services / Depots.

M Mooney noted that in that the Executive and all Members will want to look at how they see Carlisle in 5 or 10 years time.  We need a sustainable Carlisle and need to know what our community’s needs are to be able to build our services around this vision.

C Elliot advised JMT that meetings of officers have been organised to look at these issues.  It was felt that a report in the form of a broad overview would be helpful for Members, giving outline proposals.

J Gooding reminded JMT of the importance of getting the balance right as we are also being driven by our insurers and their instructions to minimise our overall losses.  We cannot take too much time deciding on issues such as co-location and what this might mean in practice.
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SHEEPMOUNT PROJECT UPDATE

JMT were advised that an update report on the Sheepmount Project has been prepared for Community Overview & Scrutiny on 10 February 2005 and 

D Atkinson gave an overview and position statement.

· The insurers have confirmed that we are insured for the track, changing rooms and pitches.

· Officers have instructed contractors to push ahead with works –

· Concern over the track – needs checked for fitness and an inspection will be carried out and a report produced.

· Football pitches are not useable at the moment and we may need to provide portacabins as temporary changing rooms.

J Egan gave further clarification on issues relating to CLL on the parks, golf course and clearance of fallen trees etc.
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ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Customer Contact Centre

Councillor Geddes reported back following an event she attended on Monday at which she had the opportunity to speak to Chris Haynes.  She advised him about the loss of our Customer Contact Centre and the impact this will have on our targets.  He gave a public assurance that we would not be held to our targets.

Waste / Waste Recycling

We were doing very well with 30% of waste being recycled but due to recent events our targets will be severely affected.  GONW have given assurances that they will not hold us to our targets this year.

Communication with Members

Discussion on Freedom of Information and a request from Members for a sub-protocol to ensure that Members are advised when requests for information are received from the Press.  The FOI Officer will be asked to ensure that when the Press / Media make such requests, Group Leaders are alterted.

Carlisle Airport

An update following a recent meeting with D Atkinson, D Beaty and the Leader on the future of the airport was given.  Lord Ballyedmond was present and he was clear that financial support should come from the NWDA to support the business plan.  City Council advice was for NWDA and Lord Ballyedmond to negotiate regarding this.

Gershon

J Gooding announced that the final Gershon guidance is now on Government website.  He will ensure that JMT receive a summary.

The meeting closed at 1.10pm

Next meeting scheduled for 17 February 2005
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